
  

Newsletter March 2015 

in this issue 

for your diary 

our office 

Office: Old Eltham Courthouse                                       

Cnr Main Rd & Brougham   

St,  Eltham           

Tel:        0468 300 764              

Email:  u3a.nillumbik@gmail.com 

Internet:www.nillumbiku3a.org.au       

Mail:     PO Box 852 Eltham 3095       

Hours:  Monday & Thursday                   

 10am-noon (during term )     

25th March    Monthly Forum 

1st April           Afternoon Tea 

2nd April Term   finishes         

 15th April  AGM  

20th April Term 2 commences 

29th April       Monthly Forum 

  Thanks to the office of Vicki Ward MP for printing this newsletter 

 AGM— Wed. 15th April 

 From the President 

 Meet a Volunteer 

 Green Wedge guidebook 

 Class reports 

 New Courses for Term 2, 

2015 

 Timetable for Term 2, 2015 

 
NOTICE OF NILLUMBIK U3A INC 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

Nillumbik U3A Inc. will be holding the 2015                                   
Annual General Meeting at: 

1.30pm sharp to 3.30pm on Wed 15th April 2015 
 at 

Eltham Community and Reception Centre 
801 Main Road, Eltham VIC 3095                                        

(Melway MAP 21, J6.) 

Committee Positions 
 
All committee positions are open to any member to be nominated. If you 
are interested in serving your U3A in any capacity please feel free to discuss 
the various committee roles with the relevant current Committee Member 
and put your name forward if you wish to stand for office.  
 
Please advise the Hon. Secretary by 8th April 2015 of your intention 
to stand for election as an officer or member of the Committee. 
The duties of the elected committee officers and committee members are 

available on the internet site at http://www.nillumbiku3a.org.au    
The duties are also posted on the notice board at our Office. 
 

All members are strongly encouraged to attend this                                       
very important meeting.                     

 
   Nominations   

1.  An eligible member of the Association may— 
          (a)   nominate himself or herself;   or 

       (b) with the member's consent, be nominated by another member. 
 

We request that nominations be made in writing to the Hon. Secretary              
7  days before the meeting. 

 
    2.   If insufficient nominations are received to fill all vacancies on the        

committee, the  candidates nominated shall deemed to be elected and              
further nominations shall be received at the annual general meeting. 

 
    3.    If the number of nominations received is equal to the number of      

vacancies to be filled, the persons nominated shall be deemed to be 
elected. 

 
    4. If the number of nominations exceeds the number of vacancies to be 

filled a ballot shall be held 
                Cathy Guinness, Honorary Secretary 
      Nillumbik U3A                                               
      P.O. Box 852                                                                                   
      Eltham 3095                                                

http://www.nillumbiku3a.org.au/
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President’s Report 

 

Welcome to all the 110 new members who join us for the first term in 2015. I trust 
that your membership will bring great learning opportunities as well as meeting and      
enjoying the company of new friends. 

Welcome back also to the many returning members and especially to those founding 
members who have been part of Nillumbik U3A since courses commenced at                     
Hurstbridge back in February 2009. 

Much has been achieved in the six years of operation yet there is much more that 
could be done to reach out to the significant number of people of retirement age in our Community and 
provide them the opportunity to meet new friends and enjoy the benefits of keeping mind and body 
healthy in retirement.  This last year we have publicised our U3A by participating in a number of               
Community events including those in Diamond Creek, Panton Hill and Eltham.   We have commenced 
Open Forums to which members and the public at large are invited and we continue to run these in 2015.  
We conducted a very successful information booth at the Library in Eltham during Seniors’ Week.  All of 
these activities have helped to deliver the message of U3A— Live, Learn, Enjoy to a wider audience and 
our membership reflects that.  And yet the best promotion remains by word of mouth from our current 
members. 

Our Annual General Meeting will be held in April between course terms.  The notice is on the front page 
of this Newsletter.   I do hope many of you will be able to attend.   The election of members to committee 
will take place  at this meeting. 

The Nillumbik U3A Committee of Management is open for all members to participate in and help set 
the direction of our U3A.  I encourage everyone to consider what they might be able to offer to help guide 
the largest volunteer organisation in the community over the next few years.  We are always in 
need of new ideas and new fresh talent on the committee. In addition to the formal officer bearer roles 
there are tasks and projects to be undertaken that will ensure our relevance to the community through 
liaison with local, state and federal government, seeking out and engaging people to conduct classes and 
activities, organising events and excursions... the list is long and we are only scraping the surface of what 
we could do.  

You can self nominate for a place on the Committee or have another member nominate you. The                 
nomination should be addressed to our Honorary Secretary, Cathy Guinness. Drop into the office and  
advise the staff of your intention or send a letter or email to u3a.nillumbik@gmail.com  

This will be my last year as President and I thank you all for allowing me the privilege of leading the              
association for these last two and half years.  

Stuart Winstanley 

 

TO ALL MEMBERS OF U3A NILLUMBIK  

 You are invited to an end of first term REJOICING                         

on Wednesday 1st April  from 2.30—4.30 in                                           

the Nankervis Room at the Hurstbridge Community Hub. 

You will be treated to a delicious afternoon tea                                       

supplied by Col Gardner                                                                                        

AND                                                                                                                                                

a very interesting talk  by her husband Rob, our well known                    

tutor, on the  Indigenous Community Volunteers Programme. 

mailto:u3a.nillumbik@gmail.com
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 Welcome  

 Business 

 (a) to confirm the minutes of the previous annual general meeting 

 (b) to receive and consider—  

  (i) the annual report of the Committee on the activities of the Association during  

 the preceding financial year; and  

  (ii) the financial statements of the Association for the preceding financial year  

 submitted by the Committee. 

 (c) to elect the members of the Committee 

 (d) to confirm the amount of the annual subscription 

 Guest Speaker : Jon Faine, ABC 774 Melbourne, Host of Mornings and                                                    
      The Conversation Hour 

 Meeting Closed 

 Afternoon Tea 

 

Jon Faine To Deliver Key Note Address 

ABC Radio personality Jon Faine will deliver a key note address at our AGM on Wednesday 

April 15.  A former lawyer, Jon entered radio in 1989 but is best known as the presenter of the 

Morning program on 774 ABC Melbourne, a job he began in 1997. Each weekday morning from 

8.30 a.m, be it politics, finance, health, law, arts or sport, Jon addresses the issues affecting 

Melbourne with energy and vigour. 

We are fortunate that he has agreed to be our speaker not least because his mum and dad are 

U3A members and their experience has given him a soft spot for the organisation. 

AGENDA for Nillumbik U3A  AGM 

Theatre Group gets off to a great start! 

 

Nillumbik U3A  Theatre Group had its first  outing to the              

Heidelberg Theatre in Rosanna.  The play was  ‘When Dad             

Married Fury’  by David Williamson.   The group all enjoyed the 

play and thought it was a great beginning to a new activity.  

Thanks go to Laraine Hussey for  proposing this new opportunity 

for our members.  Laraine has  another play in mind and will be 

in touch with  members who have their name on the class list.  If 

you would like to join in, then email the office or ring during            

office hours.  Tickets must be paid for in advance. 
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Meet a Volunteer 

Lyn Hatherly  - ‘If a job needs doing, give it to a busy person’.                                                                                                                                                                           

The life source of any U3A is the richness and diversity of the 

courses it offers and the enthusiasm of the tutors offering them. 

When the group planning an Eltham U3A and the existing             

Nillumbik U3A joined forces, Lyn was elected onto the new              

Committee.  Her area of responsibility on that committee was 

Course Coordinator; a position she still holds. 

From the outset Lyn has also thrown herself into tutoring. Her           

expertise and passion for the written word and the Classics are            

obvious in the courses she has offered continually from Term 4 

2012. Beginning with Creative writing she soon returned to her love 

of the Classics and since 2013 has conducted many courses in this discipline. A few examples of her 

courses are; The Peace plays of Aristophanes, The Iliad of Homer, and The Odyssey by Homer. 

Lyn was born in Thornbury and lived there until she was 18. Primary school was spent at Wales St and 

Penders Grove. Years 7-11 were spent at Preston Girls where on completion of her Leaving Certificate 

she was offered a teaching bursary. Being very young she declined the offer and went to work at AMP. 

Lyn married in 1963 and the years 1964- 1970 saw Lyn living in Croydon, and having four children, 2 

girls and 2 boys. 

However the lure of further study beckoned and in the early 1980’s Lyn went back to evening school to 

complete Year 12. She began an Arts degree in 1984 at Monash, was offered honours and decided on 

English and Classics which she completed in 1987. She was awarded a postgraduate research award and 

began a Master’s degree which was converted to a PHD in Classics which was competed in 1994. In 

1996 a book based on Lyn’s PHD studies, ‘Sappho’s Sweetbitter Songs’, was published by Routledge. 

Her second collection of poetry was also published the same year. 

After 5 years lecturing at James Cook University in Cairns the heat and humidity of the far north got too 

much and Lyn and her new husband Chris moved to Brisbane. In late 2002 they moved back to                  

Melbourne when Lyn’s father became very ill.  They moved to John St. in 2007 where they were owner 

building a house that they finished in 2009. 

Lyn now has 5 grandchildren and 1 great-grandchild. Her passions continue to be writing, particularly 

poetry, education and philosophy. Her other passion is her concern about sustainability and the                

environment. Her home was opened for Sustainable House Day in 2012 and is solar powered,                  

independent for water and extremely efficient. She is also a member of the Victorian Greens and stood 

as a candidate for the council elections in 2012.  

             Brian McLean 

Art tutor needed to fill in for 6 weeks                                      
end May to end June.                                                                      

Class is held in Eltham on Thursdays 4pm.                               
Flexible and fun students. Please contact Brenda Smith on 

9432 0482 or fernbren@bigpond.net.au. 

Can you help?   

mailto:fernbren@bigpond.net.au
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The ABC of the Golden Years of Melbourne Jazz  keeps throwing up surprises.  Don Anderson OAM and 

his wife Margaret were surprise and welcome visitors from the Museum of Australian Jazz. They are  

specialist archivists at the Museum responsible for material related to the Australian Jazz Convention.  

Don is one of the few survivors who attended the first Convention in 1946 and to get his memories of the 

event, which led to an internationally unique explosion of jazz in Melbourne, was a rare privilege for our 

course members. 

Co-Tutor John Crichton sprang another surprise the following week. He has been presenting a jazz       

program on Radio 965 Inner FM for over 20 years during which time he has reviewed many hundreds of 

records. Outstanding young Melbourne band Shirazz had just mailed him a pre-release copy of their 

third CD and our course became the first group to hear a track from it. VERY HOT!                Mal Harrop 

 Jazz Highlights Keep Happening 

 

First impressions of "Wadambuk" St Andrews new Community Centre are positive.  Set in green              
surrounds off the main road the building sits beautifully and appropriately in its environment.                                        
Architect, Gregory Burgess, is responsible for the design.  The new building is attached to an old                
residence, built in 1858, which housed the school principal.   

The interior is attractive and full of light.  Coffee facilities are 
available and public areas will eventually incorporate gallery 
space.   Rooms are available for hire and various classes/activities 
are now operating which include a Naturopath and  Nutritionist, 
Zumba Gold, St Andrews Garden Co-Op, Pilates and Yoga and 
also a French Group.  More are planned for the future.                                                                                                               
Anyone in the local community and surrounds is invited to         
become a member and contribute to this centre.  The aims and 
objectives of the Centre are social connection, arts and culture, 
health and wellbeing, sustainability and resilience.                                                         
                                                                                                          

The Centre has commenced operations and the official opening will be on Sunday 22nd March.                     
               Bonita Dowell

Wadambuk  

Help required to write a Nillumbik Green Wedge guidebook. 

Dr Geoff Mosely would like to see a guide book written on The Nillumbik Green Wedge that could be of 

great interest for locals and visitors alike.  It could well be the pioneer of a whole series of guidebooks on 

Melbourne’s twelve green wedges 

He has discussed his concept with Green Wedge Management Plan 

Advisory Committee and is willing to act as editor.   As there is       

considerable knowledge and writing talent among Nillumbik U3A            

members Geoff is keen to hear from you. 

If you are interested and would like to know more, such as  proposed 

chapter headings, please be in touch with Geoff on 9718 2998. 

Nillumbik Green Wedge Guidebook 
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Yoga and its benefits 

On Tuesdays at 11.00 in the Nankervis Room at the Hurstbridge Hub around 

twenty U3A members are fortunate to be attending a Yoga class which is                     

conducted by Brenda Fisher-Stamp.  Brenda has offered these thoughts for our           

newsletter:                                                                                                                                     

Gita style Hatha Yoga is for EVERYbody.  Using age-old techniques Gita 

style Yoga helps participants to regenerate and revitalize on a physical, 

emotional, mental and even spiritual level.                                                                                         

 Breathing, stretching, moving and balancing your way to a                                                

    HAPPIER, HEALTHIER YOU! 

Fancy a Movie? 

MONTHLY MOVIES  

These are held at the Old Eltham Courthouse on the 2nd Friday 
of each term month at 7pm.  All welcome for a night of filmic 
fun.  You are invited to attend any time and bring a friend. 

Our Movie premiere "Singing’ in the Rain" on the 13th of              
February was a tumultuous success, as was the successful                  
production of the 1956 "High Society" on the 13th of March.  

The next movie will be a thriller—”Witness for the Prosecution”.  
It will be shown on 8th May at OEC at 7pm. 

If you have any queries please phone Judy on (94382336) .                       
(A gold coin donation would be gratefully accepted.) 

 FRENCH MONTHLY MOVIES 

As some of our regular French movie goers remember, Bill                          
showed us a different (but very funny) movie titled "Tais-toi"                   
instead of "Les Fugitifs". 

Never fear, Les Fugitifs will be screened on the 23rd of March              
instead, and ... be prepared to laugh again!                             Bill Naim                                                                                                   

363 ........And Still Counting —                                                      
  Welcome to all our new members!                                       
Our membership has reached 363 with over 110 new members joining since Christmas. 

This creates continuing pressure to find affordable, accessible and increasingly large 

premises particularly convenient to Eltham town. 

Our membership survey by postcode indicates that almost half our membership is from 

Eltham. Hopefully there are positive signs ahead and we particularly thank the Federal, 

State and local public servants who have put their minds to helping to develop solutions. 

From The Editor:  Thanks to all the members who have helped with the publication and distribution of this 

newsletter.   Special thanks to Judy Vizzard who has agreed to assist with her desktop skills.  I think we can look  

forward to some interesting changes to our newsletter with Judy’s input.   Articles are welcome for the next        

newsletter and need to be submitted to:  annekane1@internode.on.net.au  by  Friday 5th June.             Anne Kane 
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Monthly Forums are held at the Eltham Library from 1.30 to 3.15pm and all are 

welcome to attend.  Please feel free to bring a friend or two with you.  During the 

afternoon light refreshments will be served and                                                                                                               

a $2.00 donation would be appreciated. 

March 25th at 1:30pm 

Would you like to find out how to improve your memory? 

Our guest speaker is Charles Gauci , recently returned from a season in Las Vegas.  He is a full 
time hypnotist, magician and mentalist with a prodigious memory capacity and is generously 
going to share some tips on memory retention with us.  Come along and be astounded!! 

April 29th at 1:30pm 

Our guest speaker is Mel Higgins who will present a popular senior’s package put together by 
RACV called Lifestyle  – Healthy Ageing and Staying Connected, which includes keeping ac-
tive, ageing and getting around, alternative transport, internet use & how to detect and avoid 
scams which target our senior community. 

May 27th at 1:30pm 

Last year an anthology called ‘Nillumbik Tales - Voices of our Elders’ was published. It               
celebrated the cultural diversity and history of the Nillumbik community.  We are hoping to 
hear some of our own U3A contributors share their stories with us. Keep an eye out for further 
details! 

June 24th at 1:30pm  

Our June speaker will be Jill Sanguinetti who will be talking about her recently published book 
School Days of a Methodist Lady.  In 1958 she arrived from the country to begin boarding at 
MLC.  This coming of age memoir is a deeply personal account of teenage struggles with paren-
tal and sibling relationships, and with MLC’s discipline, study demands, tough living condi-
tions and rigorous religious education – all described with honesty, hilarity and sharp critical 
insight.  Jill has gone on to be a teacher, both secondary and tertiary and branched into educa-
tional research in adult education policy and women’s education.  An entertaining and                
elucidating afternoon to come!  

 

Len Vardy has created a blog which he is kindly sharing with our                     
membership.  Here  is the text on the opening page of his blog: 

 “I hope this blog will become a journal of my passage through a creative 
writing course – documenting my thoughts and ideas, being amazed at the 
thoughts and ideas of others, and presenting some of my writing attempts.”                                  

                                                                                                                  
http://www.argentnoirwriting.wordpress.com  

Thanks very much Len for sharing your thoughts and ideas.  Perhaps we are 
beginning a new and poignant way to share our experiences and thoughts in Nillumbik U3A. 

A Blog from the Creative Writing Class  

MONTHLY FORUMS 

http://www.argentnoirwriting.wordpress.com
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IMPORTANT NEWS  

OFFICE HOURS – MONDAY and THURSDAY 10-12.    

For after hours contact please email rather than leave a phone message. 

 As  many of our classes are full and have waiting lists members are advised 
that apologies for absences must be  offered to the tutor or class                              

representative.  Three absences without apology will mean you are no longer 
enrolled in the class.  Please do not phone or email the office to  report                  

absences.   

 REMINDER – The U3A Office can only accept cash or cheque as payment;  

payments can be paid online by bank transfer – details on the website. 

 If anyone makes a coffee at the Eltham Courthouse classes, please don’t               

forget to contribute a small donation to cover the cost of tea, coffee etc. 
(tutors exempt). 

 It is compulsory to wear U3A Nillumbik nametags for two reasons: 

 1.       On the back is the emergency information for use in case of, for example, sudden                               
 illness such as heart attack etc. This has occurred in the past and is a vital piece of                                   
 information. 

 2.       Wearing your name is very helpful for the tutor and for other class members as it             
 assists communication so effectively. 

From the Office 

 

“Remember, two glass jars, one for cleaning your brush and one for 
diluting your paint,”  tutor Brenda’s English accented voice rings 
out.  She follows up with reminders about the fast drying properties 
of acrylics, brush selection and the importance of working “from back 
to front.” These are lessons that we, her students, don’t always ‘get’            
immediately although judging by our results, we are all learning. 

 Acrylic paints, watercolours, pastels and pencils are our mediums 
and paper, canvases, brushes, masking tape, rags and rubbers are our 
tools. Every Thursday afternoon we meet at Eltham High School to 
explore the many ways we can use our mediums and tools to create 
paintings and drawings.  Trees, clouds, water, fruit and flowers have been the subjects for our first              
lessons; it’s surprising to see how different our results can be! Soon we will be let loose on our own            
projects, an exciting prospect. 

 Last week several participants discussed the value of the classes.  They agreed that by painting or              
drawing they were able to “switch off,” to distance themselves from everyday concerns and to relax into 
a totally absorbing hour and a half of creativity. I agree, recognising where the light shines on an apple is 
an absorbing occupation and recreating what you have observed is an intriguing challenge. 

 Our tasks are made all the more pleasant by Brenda’s cheerful, enthusiastic and knowledgeable                
assistance.  It’s fun to be a participant in her sessions.                                 Judy Vizzard  

Brenda’s Art Class 
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Exciting New Courses  

commencing Next Term! 
 

Maybe it’s time to tackle something new this 
autumn? Have a look at the list of fascinating 
subjects which our members are offering next 

term and… be tempted!  You can enrol by:  

 emailing the office at u3a.nillumbik@gmail.com  

 phoning 0468 300 764 during office hours 
10.00am to noon, Monday to Thursday. 

Remember: 

 Enrolment priority will be given to volunteers. 

 If a course is full members go on a waiting list. 

 Please contact your tutor if you’re to be absent from 
a session. 

 Once members are absent for three times without an 
apology to the tutor they will be taken off the class 
list and their place offered to the next person 
waiting. 

 

CATEGORY:  FINANCE 

Value Investing for 

Uncertain Times 
Facilitator: Lindsay Byrnes 

This course begins with the philosophy that 
ultimately the price of a security will be 
determined by its value.  

It analyses the effectiveness of investor tools, 
support services, methodologies and hedging 
strategies which facilitate determining value in 
today’s volatile market. This course will appeal to 
direct investors in the stock market or other asset 
classes and for those managing, or contemplating 
managing, their own super fund or investment 
portfolio. 

Topics include the market history, value listed 
entities, evaluating research sources, analysing full 
service, on-line brokerage, how to use derivatives 
for both portfolio protection and in gaining income, 
the importance of macro events and how much you 
can ‘do it yourself.’  

Lindsay has worked as a company secretary, 
divisional financial executive and in sales and 
marketing. He is a fellow of CPA Australia and an 
Associate member of the Governance Institute of 
Australia (previously ‘Chartered Secretaries 
Australia’). 

His interests include corporate social 

responsibility, ethics and research into more 

sustainable business practices.  

 Duration:  8 weeks, commences 20 April’15 

 Day and Time: Mondays, 10.00am 

 Venue:  Hurstbridge Hub 
 
 

CATEGORY:  HEALTH, WELLBEING AND FITNESS 

Cryptic Crosswords  
Facilitator: Louise Currie 

Explore and practise the art of cryptic 
crosswords!  

For beginners we’ll start with the basics and learn 
how to recognise and unravel the different types of 
clues, aiming at solving The Age puzzles.  

The more experienced will be able to improve their 
skills and competent crossworders will work on 
solving crosswords together.  

All levels of puzzles and solving assistance will be 

provided. 

 Duration:  Term 2, commences 24 April ‘15 

 Day and Time: Fridays, 3.45pm  

 Venue:  Old Eltham Courthouse 
 

Lawn Bowls 
Facilitator: Roslyn Camera  

Discover the fun of this absorbing sport 
during a four week taster with the possibility of 
continuing until the end of term. 

 Duration:   4 weeks, 8-29 May with the 
   possibility of extending until the 
   end of term. 

 Day and Time: Fridays, , 10.30am-12 noon 

 Venue:  Eltham Bowling Club 
 

Sex… Chromosomes and Genes 
Facilitator: Professor Jenny Graves 

Jenny’s current research involves investigating the 

organisation, function and evolution of mammalian 

sex chromosomes and sex determining genes. 

 Duration:  3 weeks, commences 22 April‘15 

 Day and Time: Wednesdays, 10.00am 

 Venue:  Old Eltham Courthouse 

 

CATEGORY: PERFORMANCE 

Armchair Theatre  
Facilitator: Noel Butterfield  

Join Noel, our play reading group leader and… 

 bring a play to life!  
 get inside an interesting character! 
 discover vocal talents you didn’t know you 

possessed!  

 Duration:   Term 2, commences 22 April ‘15 

 Day and Time: Wednesdays, 12.00 noon 

 Venue:  Old Eltham Courthouse 
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CATEGORY:  HISTORY  

Villainous Vikings or  

Just ‘Assertive Blokes?’ 
Facilitator: Jane Davies 

A case of just bad press? 
The major problem in Viking studies is the bias towards 
historical accounts - early chronicles that came from 
church centres and official reports to kings or regional 
authorities. Recent archaeological have studies begun to 
flesh out and sometimes contradict or replace historical 
records. These findings are giving us a totally different 
view of the Vikings…   
Find out more in this fascinating study. 

 Duration:  Term 2, commence 23 April ‘15 

 Day and Time: Thursdays, 11.30am  

 Venue:  Old Eltham Courthouse 

A History of Energy… 
from Bullocks to Nuclear Reactors 

Facilitator: Rob Scopes 

This course examines the history of the 
production and use of energy from the 
Bronze Age to the present and even the 
future.  

It will start with a history of numbers and measurement, 
then look at wind power, animal power, water, coal, 
steam, oil and gas, renewables and ultimately nuclear 
fission and fusion.  

On the way it will encompass Newton's Laws of Motion, 

the Laws of Thermodynamics and biological energy 

(photosynthesis and animal metabolism). 

 Duration:   Term 2, commences 21 April’15  

 Day and Time:  Tuesdays, 2.00pm  

 Venue:  Hurstbridge Hub 
 

Middle East and Iran  
Facilitators:  
Barb Jackson and Cathy Guinness 

Want to know more about the Middle East? 

Spend some time expanding your knowledge by 
mapping the Middle East then taking a deeper look at 
Iran – its history, culture, religions, politics and its 
relations with the West.  

This course will run for six weeks and could be partnered 
with Local History from the Eltham Historical Society. 

 Duration:   Term 2, 6 weeks start 20 April’15 

 Day and Time: Mondays, 4.00pm  

 Venue:  Old Eltham Courthouse 
 

 

CATEGORY: INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

Wordpress and  

Building Your 0wn Website 
Facilitator: Guy Palmer 

Would you like to have your own website?  A 
website that you can make look like you want it 
to look and where you can easily add whatever 
content you want whenever you want to add it?  
A website which starts small but can become 

bigger and more sophisticated over time?   

If your answer is “yes” then you should be 
using Wordpress.  

In this course, we will build a Wordpress website. You’ll 
need to bring your laptop (or a big tablet) to each class 
and, clearly, you will need to be reasonably serious about 
learning how to build and develop a website. We’ll start 
with the basics, then, over time, move onto more 
sophisticated features.   

To show what Wordpress is capable of have a look at one 
of Guy's sites: www.localfoodconnect.org.au.   

 Duration:  Term 2, commence 21 April ‘15 

 Day and time: Tuesdays, 10.00am 

 Venue:  Old Eltham Courthouse 

 Notes:  Class size: 12 

 

CATEGORY:  LANGUAGE 

Language  
Facilitators: Rob and Eve Scopes 

Let’s look at the origins of language, its 
uses and abuses, its part in social identity, 
religion and taboos.  

We’ll investigate the origins of writing and the 
differences in written/spoken languages and alphabets 
including Australian languages, both ancient and 
modern.  

 Duration:  Term 2, commences 21 April ‘15 

 Day and time: Tuesdays, 11.00am 

 Venue:  Bridges, Hurstbridge 

 

CATEGORY:  SOCIAL 

Dining out  
Up to 20 per outing – first in best dressed!  

Facilitators:  
Lesley Wing Jan and Sheila Rogers 

Join families and friends over a meal at a different local 
venue each month. We hope to find venues that will 
provide menus around $30-35 for two courses BYO 
in Diamond Creek, Eltham, Greensborough and 
Templestowe areas egg Wellers, Vibrante, Thai or 
Indian.  

 Duration:   3rd Wednesday monthly  

 Scheduled Dates: April 15, May 20, June 17 

 Time:  7.00pm 

 Venues:  Various 
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